
COUNCIL MEMORANDUM

Memorial City Hall
24 South Street

Auburn, New York 13021

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council

FROM: William H. Lupien, Jr., P.E.

DATE: August 26, 2021

RE: Council Resolution #101 of 2021 Authorizing Change Order #1 for the UV 
Replacement and WWTP Improvement Project

Background:

On March 15, 2018, the Auburn City Council authorized Bond Resolution #2 of 2018 to fund the 
replacement of the UV Disinfection System at the Auburn WWTP and on May 16, 2019 the 
Auburn City Council passed Bond Ordinance #4 of 2019 establishing additional funds to support 
the replacement of settled sewage pumps and various components of the WWTP as part of the 
UV Disinfection System replacement project.  On July 18, 2019, Council authorized Award 
Resolution #83 of 2019 in the amount of $1,895,000.00 for the construction contract for the UV 
Replacement and WWTP Improvement project to M.A. Bongiovanni, Inc.

Change Order #1 in the amount of $50,000 is now requested in order to perform emergency 
repairs to the grit removal systems as a result of recent flooding and high flows.          

Fiscal Implications:

The cost of this Resolution is $50,000, which is to be transferred from the Sewer fund to the 
WWTP Disinfection Project account and the Change Order is to be charged to WWTP 
Disinfection Project Account #HG8130-440-JI.


